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As you requested, here is a brief report regarding VIP extraction from the danger zone.

The mission turned out to be far easier than I had initially thought it would be. Your order to avoid starting directly from or arriving directly at territories controlled either by Clan Scholae Palatinae or by the Republic of the Force has significantly reduced freedom of my actions. However, there are people on Seraph and on Ragnath that do not care about our tensed relationships with the Republic of the Force or the Democratic Republic of Elaya. I have established contact with a wealthy owner of a transport company with headquarters in the United Corporations of Elaya. He agreed to provide transport to me and our guest for some lucrative contracts on his service once we establish our rule over major territory on Seraph. It seems that he expects us to actually conquer other factions in the Caperion system and he possibly wants himself and his business to prosper under our reign. I made a promise that I would make necessary arrangements to obtain his cooperation, but I leave the final decision about this matter to you.

Since the problem of transportation was solved, I could start my mission. I was delivered to the close proximity of the borders between the Democratic Republic of Elaya and the Republic of the Force. I reached the rendezvous point with our VIP in a local restaurant in a small city that I do not recall name of at the moment. We talked for some time about religious points of interest in the area as we immediately decided to pretend that we were pilgrims. After half an hour, we left the restaurant and moved back to the borderzone. It was just several clicks, so it took us less than two hours to reach the evacuation zone. I must admit that we have been extremely lucky as we have not encountered any patrols and no one paid attention to us.

Despite the favourable circumstances, I got a bit nervous during the last phase of my mission on Seraph. Our dropship was getting late and every minute spent in the hostile territory increased the risk of our exposure. However, the owner of the transport company kept his word and provided us with another aircraft that transported us back to the UCE territory. He told me later that the pilot that initially had been meant to take us aboard his transport had been questioned about unauthorized landing in the borderzone. No consequences were imposed on the pilot, but he was unable to make it on time.

Finally, we were smuggled out of Seraph and transported to Ryax, the main city of the UCE on Ragnath. From there, the transport company owner delivered us to the territory of our Clan. The VIP is now safe in the Imperial Palace and ready to talk to you at any time. I hope that whatever intel he can provide us, it will be worth the risk. Bringing him to you turned out to be easier than I thought, but it was very close to detection of our presence in the Republic of the Force. If that pilot was just little less determined to keep the truth about my mission in secret...Just remember about the promise I made on the behalf of the Empire.

For the Empire!
